








































































































































































From: Stephen Swieciki [mailto:stephen.swieciki@gmail.com]  

Sent: Tuesday, January 19, 2016 10:44 PM 
Subject: Testimony concerning Intro-134 

 

Dear Councilmembers, 

 

My name is Steve Swieciki and I am a lifelong City Islander, dues-paying member of the local 

Civic Association, and community activist. Although my obligations as an educator prevent me 

from attending today’s hearing, I would like to share my perspective on Intro-134 along with 

some facts that are relevant to this subject. 

 

The “Hart Island debate” has been discussed within the community extensively. The Civic 

Association held at least eight meetings over the course of two years on the topic. When a vote 

was eventually held, the Civic membership voted 44-2 in favor of opening up Hart Island. 

 

It was next deliberated at a minimum of two meetings of Bronx Community Board 10. With the 

exception of a single abstention, the community board also voted to support opening up Hart 

Island. 

 

Additionally, there have been at least three presentations/Q&A sessions pertaining to Hart Island 

held at the City Island branch of the New York Public Library. All of these meetings have been 

advertised to the public, open to the public, and well attended by members of the community. 

And local publications such as the Island Current and Bronx Times have covered this issue and 

printed letters to the editor that have argued both for and against the proposal. 

 

Despite this very open, very prolonged discussion, a small but vocal group of individuals 

continue to insist to anyone who will listen that the effort to open up Hart Island constitutes a 

conspiracy that will cause irreparable harm to City Island. They further assert that this issue has 

not been sufficiently discussed and that they represent the majority opinion of island residents, 

and attempt to substantiate this claim with a petition that has garnered many signatures.  

 

It needs to be stated in no uncertain terms that these individuals do not represent the majority 

opinion in this community. Their petition is rife with inaccuracies designed to stoke the fears of 

island residents. The fact that the petition deviates so dramatically from reality has been 

repeatedly raised to the petition advocates to no avail. They remain headquartered in a cocoon of 

denial, ignorance, and paranoia. 

 

With this legislation, the City Council has an opportunity to right a wrong that has been 

perpetuated against the families and loved ones of the deceased on Hart Island. These people 

have endured enough indignities under the current visitation system. To delay any longer and 

further infringe upon their rights over something as trivial as inadequate parking – especially 

when there is no discernible evidence supporting such a claim – is petty, selfish, and not at all 

what the City Island community is about. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

Steve Swieciki  
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